The Honorable Patty Murray

Chair

Health, Education, Labor & Pensions
Committee

United States Senate

154 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Jerrold Nadler The Honorable Henry C. Johnson

Chair Chair

Judiciary Committee Judiciary Subcommittee on Courts, Intellectual
United States House of Representatives Property, and the Internet

2132 Rayburn HOB United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515 2240 Rayburn HOB

Washington, DC 20515

February 3, 2021

Re: Funding for the Legal Services Corporation

Dear Senator Murray, Representative Nadler and Representative Johnson:

As leaders of more than 165 U.S. law firms with offices across the United States, we encourage you to
support the request from the Legal Services Corporation (“LSC”) for a significant supplemental
appropriation to enable LSC to address the short and long-term consequences of the pandemic on
low-income Americans. We request that you include funding for LSC in your request to the Budget
Committee as they draft a resolution to enable President Biden’s $1.9 trillion coronavirus relief plan
to move forward.

For more than four decades, members of both parties in Congress have recognized the value of
funding LSC, which provides grants to local legal aid organizations covering every county in all 50
states. LSC’s grants are spent only by these community-based organizations, which supplement the
funds with local fundraising, to provide critical civil legal services to low- income individuals, like
veterans seeking benefits, women fleeing domestic violence, and families struggling to stay in their
homes. LSC’s local grantees follow the Congressional mandate to focus their resources on these
vulnerable individuals in our communities; they are precluded by law from using this money to,
among other things, represent prisoners, file class actions, and litigate re-districting actions.

The pandemic has vastly increased the legal needs of the most vulnerable members of our
communities. For instance, LSC estimates that more than 5.13 million U.S. households who qualify for
LSC-funded services, are at risk of eviction. We are familiar with the great need because our firms
have been providing pro bono legal services to those most impacted by COVID.

The local legal aid organizations funded by LSC are critical to our firms and our communities. The
lawyers at our firms work directly with these community legal aid organizations, partnering with
them to provide millions of hours of free legal services each year. Our ability to provide these pro
bono legal services - for instance, to prevent the wrongful eviction of a family - is directly dependent
on partnership with LSC-funded legal aid organizations, which screen cases for merit and eligibility
and train and mentor our attorneys. Increased LSC funding will not only allow civil legal aid
organizations to serve Americans hit by the pandemic and its economic fallout, but will increase the



capacity of the private bar to help these individuals. The pro bono activity facilitated by LSC funding
is exactly the kind of public-private partnership the government should encourage.

It is also important to understand that LSC funds local legal aid organizations in rural areas that most
law firms have difficulty serving because of our lawyers’ geographic locations and/or bar
memberships. In many rural counties across our nation, the local legal aid organizations funded by
LSC are the only available help for low-income Americans.

LSC funding is money well spent in our local communities. State studies have shown that the
problems solved by legal aid offer a strong return on investment. For instance, in Florida in 2016,
civil legal services saved $60.4 million, including emergency shelter and foreclosure costs. In
Tennessee in 2015, civil legal aid saved $1.3 million on emergency shelters; $7.5 million in costs to
domestic violence survivors, including medical and mental health expenses; and $33.8 million in
foreclosure costs for residents and local governments. In Virginia in 2015, civil legal aid spending
saved $1.2 million in emergency shelter costs and $1.9 million in healthcare and other expenses
related to domestic violence. Otherstate surveys, from Pennsylvania and lowa for instance, have
shown that every dollar spent on legal aid has up to an eleven-fold local economic impact.

Our local communities depend on the legal aid organizations funded by LSC, and our firms, in turn,
rely on these legal aid agencies to increase the impact of our volunteer legal services. We are all a part
of our country’s recovery from the pandemic. That is why our firms, as well as our individual
lawyers, give generously to LSC grantees. We ask that Congress support this supplemental funding
request and continuing its bi-partisan support of civil legal aid for our communities.

Sincerely,

Scott Meyers, Chair and CEO, Akerman LLP. (Chicago, IL)

Kim Koopersmith, Chairperson, Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP (New York, NY)

Richard M. Alexander, Chairman, Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer LLP (Washington, DC)

Colin H. Murray, North America Regional CEO, Baker & McKenzie LLP (San Francisco, CA)

Timothy M. Lupinacci, Chairman & CEO, Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell & Berkowitz P.C.
(Birmingham, AL)

Paul M. Schmidt, Chairman, Baker & Hostetler LLP (Washington, DC)

Todd J. Rolapp, Managing Partner, Bass, Berry & Sims PLC (Nashville, TN)
Noel Edlin, Managing Partner, Bassi Edlin Huie & Blum (San Francisco, CA)
Mark S. Stewart, Chair, Ballard Spahr LLP (Philadelphia, PA)

Craig Isenberg, Managing Partner, Barrasso Usdin Kupperman Freeman & Sarver LLC (New Orleans,
LA)

Jason L. Peltz, Managing Partner, Bartlit Beck LLP (Chicago, IL)

Todd J. Rolapp, Managing Partner, Bass, Berry & Sims PLC (Nashville, TN)



Kevin G. Williams, President, Bell, Davis & Pitt (Winston-Salem, NC)

Eric L. Cramer, Chairman, Berger Montague (Philadelphia, PA)

Joan M. Fortin, CEO, Bernstein Shur Sawyer & Nelson (Portland, ME)

Grant S. Palmer, Managing Partner & CEO; Blank Rome LLP (Philadelphia, PA)

Carrie Leahy, Chair, Bodman PLC (Ann Arbor, MI)

Kevin M. Bernstein, Management Committee Chairman, Bond Schoeneck & King PLLC (Syracuse, NY
Thomas A. Heywood, Managing Partner, Bowles Rice LLP (Charleston, WV)

Gregory M. Bopp, Managing Partner, Bracewell LLP (Houston, TX)

Michael R. Bracamontes, Managing Partner, Bracamontes & Vlasak P.C. (San Francisco, CA)
Gregory M. Bopp, Managing Partner, Bracewell LLP. (Houston, TX)

Jonathan Skeeters, Managing Partner, Bradley Arant Boult & Cummings LLP (Nashville, TN)

Richard Benenson, Managing Partner, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck (Denver, CO & Washington,
DC)

Benjamin B. Klubes, Managing Partner, Buckley LLP (Washington, DC)

Patrick T.Quinn, Managing Partner; Jason Halper, Chair, Global Litigation Group; Cadwalader,
Wickersham & Taft LLP (New York, NY)

Thomas K. Ragland, Member in Charge, Clark Hill PLC (Washington, DC)

Michael A. Gerstenzang, Managing Partner, Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP (New York, NY)
Joseph W. Conroy, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, Cooley LLP (New York, NY)

Douglas G. Gibson, Chair, Covington & Burling LLP (Washington, DC)

Michael Heller, Executive Chairman & CEO, Cozen O’Connor (Philadelphia, PA)

Faiza ]. Saeed, Presiding Partner, Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP (New York, NY)

Philip T. Inglima, Chair, Management Board, Crowell & Moring LLP (Washington, DC)

Benjamin T. Cory, Managing Partner, Crowley Fleck PLLP (Missoula, MT)

Kristin L. Lentz & Chad D. Williams, Co-Managing Partners, Davis Graham & Stubbs LLP (Denver, CO)

Neil Barr, Managing Partner, Davis Polk & Wardwell LLP (New York, NY)



Jeffrey P.Gray, Managing Partner, Davis Wright Tremaine LLP (San Francisco, CA)
Thomas D. Goldberg, Managing Partner, Day Pitney LLP (Stamford, CT)

Michael W. Blair, Presiding Partner, Debevoise & Plimpton LLP (New York, NY)
Henry Nassau, CEO, Dechert LLP (New York, NY)

Mike McNamara, US CEO and Paul Alston, Managing Partner; Dentons LLP (Washington, DC &
Honolulu, HI)

Michael C. Hammer, CEO; William T. Burgess, Chairman; Dickinson Wright PLLC (Ann Arbor, MI
& Detroit, MI)

McMichael Lawerence, Chairman, Dilsworth Paxson (Philadelphia, PA)

Frank Ryan, Co-Chair and Roger Meltzer, Partner, DLA Piper (New York, NY)

William R. Stoeri, Managing Partner, Dorsey & Whitney LLP (Minneapolis, MN)

Scott L. Shapiro, Managing Partner, Downey Brand LLP (Sacramento, CA)

Valentine Brown, Partner, Duane Morris (Philadelphia, PA)

Len Wolfe, Chairman, Dykema (Lansing, MI)

David Taylor, Chairman, Edwards Wildman Palmer (Houston, TX)

Mark D. Wasserman, Managing Partner, Eversheds Sutherland (US) LLP (Atlanta, GA)
Thomas Froehle, Chairman, and Andrew Kassner, Co-Chair, Faegre Drinker (Indianapolis, IN)
Brian P. Donnelly, Chair, Farella Braun + Martel LLP (San Francisco, CA)

Mark D. Sweet, Chair, Finnegan Henderson Farabow Garrett & Dunner, LLP (Washington, DC)
John C. Adkisson, President & CEO, Fish & Richardson P.C. (Minneapolis, MN)

Jay O. Rothman, Chair, Foley & Lardner LLP (Milwaukee, WI)

Jeffrey D. Collins & Kenneth S. Leonetti, Managing Partners, Foley Hoag LLP (Boston, MA)
Austin T. Fragomen, Chairman, Fragomen Del Rey Bernsen & Loewy LLP (New York, NY)
Christopher G. Keim, Managing Partner, Frantz Ward LLP (Cleveland, OH)

John M. Koneck, President, Fredrikson & Byron, PA (Minneapolis, MN)

Matthew Herman, U.S. Managing Partner, Freshfields Bruckhaus Deringer LLP (New York, NY)

Price S. Gardner, Managing Partner, Friday Eldredge & Clark, LLP (Little Rock, AR)



David ]. Greenwald, Chairman, Fried Frank Harris Shriver & Jacobson LLP (New York, NY)

Jonathan Miller and Geoffrey M. White, Members-in-Charge, Frost Brown Todd LLC (Lexington, KY &
Louisville, KY)

John Dale, Chief Executive Order, GableGotwals (Tulsa, OK)

Kenneth M. Doran, Chairman & Managing Partner, Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP (Los Angeles, CA)
Robert S. Insolia, Chairman, Goodwin Procter LLP (New York, NY)

Martin M. Fantozzi & William H. Dillon, Co-Managing Directors, Goulston & Storrs P.C. (Boston, MA)
Brian Duffy, CEO, Greenberg Traurig (Denver, CO)

Andrew G. Giacomini and Kristina Lawson, Managing Partners, Hanson Bridgett LLP (San Francisco,
CA)

Taylor Wilson, Managing Partner, Haynes and Boone, LLP (Dallas, TX)

Stephen J. Immelt and Michael Zaldivar, CEOs, Hogan Lovells (Washington, DC)
Christopher Balch, Chair, Holland & Hart LLP (Denver, CO)

Steven Sonberg, Managing Partner, Holland & Knight LLP (Miami, FL)

David Foltyn, Chair & CEO, Honigman LLP (Detroit, MI)

Walfrido J. Martinez, Managing Partner, Hunton Andrews Kurth LLP (New York, NY)
Gregory R. Smith, Chairman, Husch Blackwell LLP (St. Louis, MO)

Randy Mehrberg, and Katya Jestin, Managing Partners, Jenner & Block (Chicago, IL)
Marc Kasowitz, Managing Partner, Kasowitz Benson Torres LLP (New York, NY)
Roger P. Furey, Chairman, Katten Muchin Rosenman LLP (Washington, DC)

Alan S. Fershtman, Managing Partner, Keating Muething & Klekamp PLL (Cincinnati, OH)
Steven K. Taylor, Managing Partner, Keker, Van Nest & Peters LLP (San Francisco, CA)
Dana B. Rosenfeld, Managing Partner, Kelley Drye & Warren LLP (Washington, DC)
Henry J. Walker, Chair, Kilpatrick Townsend (Atlanta, GA)

Jon A. Ballis, Chairman, Kirkland & Ellis LLP (Chicago, IL)

Paul H. Schoeman and Howard T. Spilko, Managing Partners, Kramer Levin Naftalis & Frankel LLP
(New York, NY)



Barbara J. Duffy, President, Lane Powell (Seattle, WA)
Richard M. Trobman, Chair & Managing Partner, Latham & Watkins LLP (New York, NY)
R. Cameron Garrison, Managing Partner, Lathrop & Gage LLP (Kansas City, MO)

Kenneth Van Winkle, Executive Committee Chairman, Lewis Roca Rothberger Christie LLP (Denver,
CO)

David F. Taylor, Chair, Locke Lord LLP (Houston, TX)

Harry E. Gallaher, Managing Partner, Lockridge Grindal Nauen PLLP (Minneapolis, MN)
Gary M. Wingens, Chairman & Managing Partner, Lowenstein Sandler LLP (New York, NY)
Donna L Wilson, CEO & Managing Partner, Manatt Phelps & Phillips LLP (Los Angeles, CA)
Paul W. Theiss, Chairman, Mayer Brown LLP (Chicago, IL)

Gregory S. Curran, Chairman, Maynard Cooper & Gale (Birmingham, AL)

Michael F.Lauderdale, Managing Director, McAfee & Taft (Oklahoma City, OK)

Joseph Lubertazzi, Jr., Chair, and Joseph Boccassini, Managing Partner, McCarter & English (Newark,

NJ)

Jonathan Harman, Chairman, McGuire Woods LLP (Richmond, VA)

Barry Needleman, Managing Director, McLane Middleton (Concord, NH)

Kathryn Cameron Atkinson, Chairwoman, Miller Chevalier Chartered (Washington, DC)
Michael P. McGee, CEO, Miller Canfield Paddock & Stone PLC (Detroit, MI)

Robert I. Bodian, Managing Member, Mintz Levin Cohn Ferris Glovsky & Popeo P.C. (New York, NY)
Daniel ]. Mogin, Managing Partner, MoginRubin LLP (San Diego, CA)

Jami Wintz McKeon, Chair, Morgan Lewis & Bockius LLP (Philadelphia, PA & San Francisco, CA)
Larren M. Nashelsky, Chair, Morrison & Foerster LLP (New York, NY)

Scott ]. Fisher, Managing Partner, Neal, Gerber & Eisenberg LLP (Chicago, IL)

W. Leighton Lord III, Chairman, Nexsen Pruet, LLC (Columbia, SC)

Stephen Zubiago, Managing Partner, Nixon Peabody LLP (Boston, MA)

Bradley J. Butwin, Chair, O’'Melveny & Myers LLP (New York, NY)



Mitchell Zuklie, Chairman and CEO, Orrick (Menlo Park, CA)

Brad S. Karp, Chairman, Paul Weiss Rifkind Wharton & Garrison LLP (New York, NY)
William Malley, Managing Partner, Perkins Cole (Washington, DC)

Gregory L. Spallas, Managing Partner, Phillips Spallas & Angstadt LLP (San Francisco, CA)
David E. Barry, Managing Partner, Pierce Atwood LLP (Portland, ME)

David Dekker, Chairman, Pillsbury, Winthrop et al. (Washington, DC)

Chase Simmons, Chairman & CEQ, Polsinelli P.C. (Kansas City, MO)

Robert ]. Tannous, Managing Partner, Porter Wright Morris & Arthur LLP (Columbus, OH)
James T. Shearin, Chairman, Pullman & Comley LLC (Bridgeport, CT)

Michael Aldana, Chair, Quarles & Brady, LLP (Naples, FL)

Arthur B. Berger, Managing Director, Ray Quinney & Nebeker P.C. (Salt Lake City, UT)
Alexander Thomas, Global Managing Partner, Reed Smith LLP (Washington, DC)

Julie H. Jones, Chair, Ropes & Gray LLP (Boston, MA)

Creighton Condon, Senior Partner, Shearman & Sterling (New York, NY)

Guy N. Halgren, Chairman, Sheppard Mullin Richter & Hampton (San Diego, CA)
Madeleine M. McDonough, Chair, Shook Hardy & Bacon LLP (Kansas City, MO)

Larry Barden, Chair; Michael J. Schmidtberger, Chair of Executive Committee; Sidley Austin LLP
(Chicago, IL & New York, NY)

Eric ]. Friedman, Executive Partner, Skadden Arps Slate Meagher & Flom LLP (New York, NY)
Lew R.C. Bricker, Chairman, SmithAmundsen LLC (Chicago, IL)

Matthew P. Feeney, Chair, Snell & Wilmer LLP (Phoenix, AZ)

Philip R. West, Chair, Steptoe & Johnson, LLP (Washington, DC)

Mark D. Hinderks, Managing Partner, Stinson Leonard Street LLP (Kansas City, MO)

Melissa A. Jones, Firm Managing Partner, Stoel Rives LLP (Sacramento, CA)

Michael Q. Walshe, Chair, Management Committee, Stone Pigman Walther Wittman LLC (New
Orleans, LA)

Alan M. Klinger and Jeffrey R. Keitelman, Co-Managing Partners, Stroock & Stroock & Lavan LLP (New



York, NY & Washington, DC)

Joseph C. Shenker, Chairman, Sullivan & Cromwell LLP (New York, NY)
Deborah Z. Read, Managing Partner, Thompson Hine LLP (Cleveland, OH)
Stephen E. Lewis, Managing Partner, Troutman Sanders LLP (Atlanta, GA)
Joseph ]. Morford, Managing Partner, Tucker Ellis LLP (Cleveland, OH)

Keith C. Jones, Managing Partner, Verrill Dana LLP (Portland, ME)

Virginia Villegas, Managing Partner, Villegas Carrera, Inc. (San Francisco, CA)

T.Mark Kelly, Chairman; Scott N. Wulfe, Managing Partner; Craig Seebald, Pro Bono Chair; Vinson &
Elkins LLP (Houston, TX)

Matthew R. Burnstein, Chair, Waller Lansden Dortch & Davis LLP (Nashville, TN)
Peter D. Shields, Managing Partner, Wiley Rein LLP (Washington, DC)
Calvin W. Fowler, Jr., President & CEO, Williams Mullen (Richmond, VA)

Wesley R. Powell & Michael S. Schachter, Co-Chairs of Pro Bono Committee, Willkie Farr & Gallagher
LLP (New York, NY)

Susan W. Murley and Robert T. Novick, Co-Managing Partners, Wilmer Cutler Pickering Hale and Dorr
LLP (Boston, MA & Washington, DC)

Betty Temple, Chairwoman and CEO, Womble Bond Dickinson (Greenville, SC)
Stephen R. Lancaster, Managing Partner, Wright Lindsey & Jennings LLP (Little Rock, AR)

Franklin K. Jelsma, Managing Partner, Wyatt Tarrant & Combs LLP (Louisville, KY)

cc: The Honorable Patrick Leahy, Chair, Judiciary Committee, United States Senate
The Honorable Bernie Sanders, Chair, Budget Committee, United States Senate

The Honorable Jean Shaheen, Chair, Appropriations Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice,
Science, and Related Agencies, United States Senate

The Honorable Matt Cartwright, Vice-Chair, Appropriations Subcommittee on Commerce,
Justice, Science and Related Agencies, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro, Chair, Appropriations Committee, United States House of
Representatives

The Honorable Mary Gay Scanlon, Vice Chair, Judiciary Committee, United States House of
Representatives

The Honorable John Yarmuth, Chair, Budget Committee, United States House of
Representatives






